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September 1, 2020 

 

VIA EMAIL ONLY 

 

North Country Environmental Services, Inc. 

1855 VT Route 100 

Hyde Park, VT  05655 

Email: john.gay@casella.com 

 

Attn:  John Gay, E.I., Engineering Manager 

 

Subject: North Country Environmental Services, Inc. Landfill 

  581 Trudeau Road, Bethlehem, NH 

  Permit No. DES-SW-SP-03-002 

   

  Revised 2019 Annual Facility Report, received August 14, 2020 

  Request for Site Survey / Capacity Analysis Information 

 

Dear Mr. Gay: 

 

The site survey information provided in the above-referenced revised 2019 Annual Facility 

Report is insufficient as supporting documentation for the required analysis of the remaining 

permitted capacity of the subject facility at the end of calendar year 2019.  The plan sheet you 

submitted provides no topographical contours showing the surveyed elevations compared to 

the permitted finished grades.  No calculations were provided to support the analysis of 

remaining volume.  We are unable to read the stamp of the licensed professional that prepared 

the plan.  And, the remaining capacity analysis, to the extent one was provided, is not 

submitted under the cover of the licensed professional that performed the analysis and made 

the necessary calculations. 

 

Therefore, pursuant to Env-Sw 2002.01(f), the New Hampshire Department of Environmental 

Services, Waste Management Division, Solid Waste Management Bureau (NHDES) requests that 

North Country Environmental Services, Inc. (NCES) submit the required analysis of remaining 

capacity of the facility based on a site survey, per Env-Sw 806.08(j)(2)b, and include the 

documentation needed to support the analysis.  This includes: 
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1. Plan(s) showing the surveyed footprint of the landfill, surveyed surface topography, and 

permitted final grades, stamped by the qualified licensed professional(s) that performed 

the survey and prepared the plan(s). 

2. Calculations for determining remaining capacity, showing the method and assumptions, 

submitted under cover of the qualified licensed professional who performed the work. 

 

Pursuant to the provisions of Env-Sw 2002.01(f), we request NCES to submit this information by 

September 16, 2020. 

 

Thank you in advance for your prompt attention to this matter.  If you have questions, please 

contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Pamela Hoyt-Denison, P.E., Administrator 

Waste Programs 

Waste Management Division 

(603) 271-2945 

Pamela.hoyt-denison@des.nh.gov 
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